

A. LISTENING (2.5 points)

PART I. Listen and circle the correct answer A, B, C or D. (1.25 pts)

- From Monday to Friday, The regular walk-in hours are opened _____ hours a day.
A. eight B. Ten C. Twelve D. thirteen
- The regular walk-in hours are closed on _____.
A. Sundays B. Mondays C. Thursday D. Saturday
- On Saturday they are opened from 12 to _____ PM.
A. two B. Three C. Four D. five
- If you are new patient, press number _____.
A. 1 B. 12 C. 3 D. 4
- If you hear a long beep, we are _____ at that time.
A. free B. hungry C. busy D. hurried

PART II. Listen to a man calling for people's attention to volunteer activities. Then decide if the statements below are true (T) or false (F). (1.25 pts)

- Being a volunteer is only the best thing you can do with you. T- F
- Doing volunteer is a great way to help other people. T- F
- Being a volunteer is a way to avoid wasting time. T- F
- Only a few volunteer organizations need new volunteers. T- F
- Life is less interesting when you're a volunteer. T- F

B. LANGUAGE FOCUS (2.5 points) PART

I. PHONETICS (0.5 points)

- Find the word which has a **different sound** in the part underlined:
A. finisheded B. cookeded C. passeded D. collecteded
- Choose the word with the **different stress** pattern:
A. donate B. provide C. decorate D. recycle

PART II. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR. (2.0 points)

Choose the correct answer to complete each of the sentences or do as directed

- Find one word which **does not belong** to each group:
A. sunburn B. allergy C. sunlight D. flu
- We often _____ old textbooks to children in rural areas.
A. teach B. tutor C. donate D. help
- My daughter is _____. She can make new things easily.
A. creativity B. careful C. happy D. creative
- Lan: "I am putting on weight". – You: "_____"
A. "Wash your hands often" B. "Eat more fast food"
C. "Eat more fruit and vegetables, do more exercise" D. "Brush your teeth twice a day"
- On Saturdays, my brother often spends two hours _____ at the sports center.
A. exercise B. exercising C. to exercise D. exercises
- Last summer, my father _____ me to drive.
A. taught B. teach C. teaches D. will teach
- They looked _____ the plants in their school garden and it was enjoyable to watch them grow up.
A. after B. at C. on D. down
- Don't eat _____ food because it will be harmful to you.
A. heath B. unhealth C. healthy D. unhealthy

C. READING (2.5 points)

PART I. Read the passage and fill each blank, using the words in the box. (1. 25 pts)

after - before - clean - toothbrush - three times - twice - dentist

How can we keep our teeth healthy? First, we ought to visit the (21) _____ twice a year. He can fill the small holes in our teeth (22) _____ they destroy the teeth. He can examine our teeth to check that they are growing in the right way. Secondly, we should brush our teeth with a (23) _____ and fluoride toothpaste at least (24) _____ a day—once after the breakfast and once before we go to bed. We can also use wooden toothpicks to (25) _____ between our teeth after a meal.

PART II. Read the passage, choose the correct answers for the following questions. (1.25 pts) Community service is very important in social life. As you know, our social life has both the rich and the poor people. So

it is necessary for us to take part in volunteer activities to help poor people and elderly people. We can help them in various ways. Firstly, it is easy for us to collect old clothes which we don't need. Secondly, we can join volunteer activities to raise funds for the poor and the homeless in our country. Besides, we can spend time talking with and reading to the elderly people, sharing with poor children. Finally, we can join in paper-plant-exchange. We collect paper and **exchange** it for plants and then we grow plants, sell them to raise funds. Through these activities, we can develop our leadership skill by organizing fund raising, providing food as well.

26. Why is it necessary for us to take part in volunteer activities?

- A. Our social life has both the rich and the poor people.
- B. Because we can help poor people and elderly people.
- C. Because both the rich and the poor need our help.
- D. Because we are paid a lot of money to do it.

27. Is it easy for us to collect old clothes which we don't need?

- A. Yes, it is.
- B. No, it isn't.
- C. Yes, he is.
- D. No, he didn't.

28. How many ways can we help poor people and elderly people?

- A. One way
- B. Two ways
- C. Various ways
- D. Three ways

29. What does the word "**exchange**" mean?

- A. Give
- B. Give and receive
- C. Sell
- D. receive

30. What skill can we develop through organizing fund raising, providing food?

- A. Leadership skill
- B. Social skill
- C. Communication skill
- D. Money earning skill

D. WRITING (2.5 points)

PART I. Complete each of the following sentences so that it is closest in meaning to the original one. (1.5 points)

Find and correct ONE mistake in the following sentence.

31. She isn't like doing the gardening because she thinks it is boring. A B
C D

32. Eating too much sweetened food is not good for your health.

→ You should _____

33. My sister/use/ a lot/ suncream/ summer. (Complete the sentence using the cues given)

→ _____

34. What/ you/do/ help/ the people/ flooded areas/ last year? (Complete the sentence using the cues given)

→ _____

35. soft drinks/ never/ aunt/ drinks/ my. (rearrange the words to make a simple sentence)

→ _____

36. You are creative, and your brother is creative too. (change into a simple sentence)

→ Both you and _____

PART II. Write a short paragraph (about 6-8 sentences) about your hobby, using the cues below (1.0 pt)

- What the name of the hobby.

- Who you share it with.

- When you started it.

- What you need to do your hobby.

- What you think about your hobby.
